

MINUTES OF GDTA MEETING HELD WEDNESDAY 22ND
NOVEMBER, 2000

PRESENT: Hal Moir, Lynne Buchanan, Anne Thomas, Ian Lowcock,
Dennis Stimson, Steve Gibson, Pat Healy, Jamie Byrnes,
Maureen Rowe

APOLOGIES: Chris Cox

PREVIOUS MINUTES: Moved Lynne Buchanan
Seconded Chris Cox

BUSINESS ARISING: Driveway broken concrete needs attention.
Maureen has not heard any more from Council
Re loan.

Dennis asked if we could put some slabs on top of the wall on the
driveway for seating. Hal suggested perhaps some pine slabs. Suggested
Hal ask if it could be done (say 6 or 8 slabs) when the mulching is being
done.

Dennis to get in touch with chap re broken concrete and carpark.

Court 21 has been finished. Court 19 has been commenced and Dennis
will check on progress tomorrow.

Jamie has Application from Department of Sport and Recreation for
funds – we are too late this time and will look into for next year.

Patrick King is acting as Competition Secretary for Junior Badge at this
time, only 2 weeks to go.

Referee's Course – Ian Lowcock is also going to do this course, also
Rebecca Rosenfield and a friend.

Dennis advised he will be going to Alice Springs at the end of January or
early February for 10 months.

Pat feels she is not strong enough to be President. It was talked out and Hal will stand as President and Pat as Vice-President.

Dennis feels that people wishing to go on sub-committee's should be approved by the Committee. Also, we should look at Rod's involvement in sub-committee's. It is difficult for him to divorce himself from the Tennis Centre and it makes it difficult from a working point of view.

MINUTES MEETING WITH

TENNIS CENTRE: Moved Steve Gibson, seconded Jamie Byrnes

BUSINESS ARISING: Re Courts 10 and 11. Dennis has not been able to get in touch with them as yet and has left messages to speak to them re dates for doing this.

Steve has not been able to get on to Rays Contractor re trees – he is to ring Steve tomorrow.

Meeting feels we should put a lot more thought into the storeroom at the bottom complex.

Entries for the Nationals -

Lead-In Girls 49
Championships “ 79

Lead-In Boys 96
Championships “ 123

Steve reported that Tennis Australia want to cut budget for Closing Ceremony. They will now give us only \$300.00.

CORRESPONDENCE OUT:

Letter to Michelle Moon to sing at Teams Presentation
“ “ Mayor to attend Teams Presentation

CORRESPONDENCE IN:

G.I.O. re Insurance
Folder "Working with Children"
Memo from Tennis NSW – Fees for 2001
“ “ Minutes of AGM
“Thank You” card from Rex Preddy
Reply from Northumberland Region re Inter-District Final
Letter from Michael Braham re incident with Troy Mahoney
Letter from Lyn Graham re courts decision Monday Night Comp
Letter from KCL re court 10 and 11
Dunlop Sport re new ball
Tennis Australia re Men’s Satellite

FEES FOR 2001 - ADULT \$12.50
 JUNIOR \$ 7.50
 SENIOR \$ 7.50

The reply from Northumberland does not answer the question asked as to why this player was allowed to play when unqualified. Secretary to write again asking them to answer this question.

Letter from Michael Braham to be referred to the Competition Committee.

Dennis advised he has had 3 conversations with Lyn Graham re the Monday Night court allocation. He advised her this was a trial and it may be re-considered in the future.

No letter has been received from Tennis NSW that we are to host the Satellite. Dennis will check with Tennis Australia the dates as they appear to be incorrect.

There is a fee of \$1,000 to run this event. Steve moved, seconded Maureen that the Tennis Centre run this. Maureen moved the \$1,000 be given to the Tennis Centre and they do the advertising, etc. – approved.

TREASURER: \$43,000 credit available in Bank. Jamie presented Profit and Loss Statement.

GST Report:	\$3,027.00
Expenses	2,396.00

	\$ 631.00
	=====

Accounts to be paid: Cougar Security
Balls for Championships \$1,146.00
Gosford Business Machines 328.90 (service)
Phone A/c – Anne 130.21
Stationary A/c

We can get a Community Auditor to do our books which would be much cheaper than currently. Jamie will look into this.

TENNIS COMMITTEE: Matter of letter from Ove and Raija Thapper
Will be taken to next Meeting.

JUNIOR COMMITTEE: Junior Championships – we are having trouble getting dates to run this, it rained last Sunday and next Sunday a number of players will be in Canberra with a regional team. There are then 3 weekends of a Twilight Tournament. Possibly will have to use one or two afternoons from 4.30pm to 7.30 pm at bottom complex.

L.M.W. Ladies meeting has requested any decisions that effect the ladies competition be in writing from this Committee.

Could we get a clasp on men's toilet to keep kids out – felt this is the responsibility of the parents.

There is a problem with material on ladies board being moved. – Suggested we should take our material down when large tournaments are on, or at least move them to the far end of the board, as there is always a lot of material to be put up for these events.

L.M.W. (contd) Is the social fee of \$2.00 still used for any comps.
Yes, but they have to pay player registration.

We require courts for grading on 31/1/2001 and 7/2/2001 - possibly be able to have court 12 and 13.

Structure of money for L.M.W. - if we run our tournament in divisions of 6 we are possibly running over the 1/3rd of team registration allowed.

GENERAL BUSINESS:

Maureen asked what check is being done on the hours for repairs at bottom complex – it seems apparently they are taking a lot of hours to do the repairs.

Meeting closed 11.45pm